


SAMPLE PROCESSING SCHEME

I I'4XSTR IALLY
FRIED

N4!

Figure 1



NUTRIENT PROFILE OF PROCESSED BA" SAHPLES

5115IIFICFNT IFIFF555FACK FTK5A 5A-l AT F ' 0.�
+ CAAFLICATE AIRLY515 155.Y

Figure 2

NUTRIENT PROFILE OF PROCESSED 'FR' SAMPLES

EIGFIIFICAFIT 9IFFEREFCE FRCH FILI AT ~ !.2!

%PLICATE AFIALY515 IFILY

Figure 3



Figure 4

close to the fresh Atlantic cod  see
Figure 4!. This indicated that the
overaLL nutritional quality of the
fish was maintained during the process
of freezing and subsequent handling.

However, our research found a large,
L80 percent, increase in sodium levels
in the frozen block samples. This
significant increase in sodium coatent
in 4rozen cod may reflect the use of
refrigerated seawater, brine, aad/or
polyphosphate pref reezing treatments.
The sodium content of the fish muscle
in both processes increased
approximately 30 percent with the
ba t ter/bread ing process. Cooking
reduced the sodium level in the fish
tissue, but the level was still much
higher than in the fresh counterpart.
Since the batter and breading was not
analyzed, it is not known how much of
the sodium actually migrated with the
water into the breaded coating or was
Lost from the product as part of the
drip.

With increasing public awareaess of
sodium and its implications for high
blood pressure, the sodium levels in
both the frozen sections and the

batter/breaded products could be cause
for concern. It will be increasingly
important to monitor sodium in
seafoods, as well as to develop
product s which minimize the levels of
this element.

Overall, the nutritional loss during
the industrial batter/breading process
was minimal. This indicates high
nutrient retention in the fish muscle
when the product has been processed
and handled correctly.

By far the largest impact on nutrient
retention in the fish tissue occurred
during cooking. The research
indicated a significant moisture Loss
from the tissue after cooking. While
this study did not iaclude analysis of
the coating, severe migration could be
a problem if the nutrients actually
leached out of the product and did not

remain in the breading.

Finally, the codfish portions which
were manufactured for preparation via
bakiag  Figure 5! were generally
nutritionally superior to the deep-fat
pan-fried product  Figure 6!.
Therefore, the baked fish would be the
product of choice for the consumer
both for nutritioaal and for
conveaience reasons.
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